
 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone 

I hope you are all well and safe and enjoying the lovely weather we have at the moment, long may it 

last. 

In the past week I’ve been able to do a few things I haven’t done for ages, met my sister and my best 

friend for coffee in the open air, had a lovely catch up but it was strange that there were no hugs!  I 

had a lovely afternoon in Saltwell Park with 2 of my grandsons.  I had forgotten how beautiful Saltwell 

Park is, there are so many different parts to it and even though there were many people out and about 

it was easy to maintain social distancing.  

For the first time I joined a WI Wanderers event on Facebook, it was also the 

first time I’d used zoom just for fun!  All my previous zooms were meetings.  I 

listened to the wonderful talk about Adelaide Hoodless by a lovely lady from 

Canada who is the historian that works on the Adelaide Hoodless Homestead 

historical site.  It was fascinating and very informative.  The lady said she would 

be happy to do it again so there may be a return so look out for it in the WI 

Wanderers. 

As you know last week, we had a zoom meeting with representatives of our WI’s, whilst we considered 

the implications of the guidelines for restarting meetings.  It was pretty much agreed by the 

participants that given that each venue and each WI is different it is unlikely that any of our WI’s are 

able to go back to normal yet.  As the weekend brought further instructions from the Government, I 

thought that this might bring some confusion to what we had discussed.  However, I have read the 

updated guidelines and we are still able to meet in groups of 30 both inside and outside provided all 

the Covid 19 precautions are followed.  The information with reference to seating sanitising, mask 

wearing etc. still stands and is as important as it ever was.  It is ESSENTIAL that a risk assessment 

is completed for each meeting/event and all the details of attendees are kept for track and trace 

purposes.  Let us know about anything you have organised and send us pictures.   

Overleaf are the relevant quotes from Government guidelines. 
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Can I just remind those of you that have National Raffle tickets to return them as usual before the 

closing date?  You have to be in it to win it!  The odds might be better this year as many people might 

not participate – two years ago the cash prize was won by a member in County Durham Federation. 

Congratulations to Cleadon WI who have recruited a new member during the pandemic period and 

welcome to Elizabeth Wilson - we hope you enjoy being a WI member.  Have any other WI’s recruited 

new members since March?  Why not let us know so that can give them a welcome by news bulletin?  

Send their details to the office. 

What have you been upto this week? 

I love seeing all your activities on Facebook, this week Sister of Shields WI 

renamed their wine club as the ‘Sipsters of Shields and held a virtual sparkling 

afternoon tea which looked like a lot of fun.  The food on display looked gorgeous 

and I think the members families benefitted too!  The sparkling element was 

provided in the wines, fizzy water and soft drinks.  

 



 

 

It looks like the ladies from Bowes Belles are getting fit during 

lockdown, last week it was Jan and Joanne – this week 

Katherine smashed 100k in July as part of This Girl Runs 

virtual fun run, despite having an injury for the first few 

weeks. The big question now is, should she sign up for 150k in 

August?  Tracey Wood BBWI member and Katherines partner 

in crime climbed Scafell Pike (the highest mountain in 

England) to finish her 100k. Well done ladies – we are right 

behind you !!!! if I could keep up. 

Each week when looking for ideas/inspiration for the news bulletin I check out information about 

special days and on one website I came up with the 3rd August as being White Wine Day and also Clean 

your Floors Day – I know which one I would celebrate! 

The 13th August is International Left Handers Day, a day for raising awareness of the challenges faced 

on a regular basis by left-handed people in a largely right-handed world.  I’m sure some left-handed 

people would tell us stories of being forced to use their right hand rather than their left as children.  I 

was horrified when I worked as a checkout operator, as a student, to discover that the supermarket 

wouldn’t employ left-handed till operators, because the tills were set up for right-handed people.  It 

is now possible to buy many implements for left handers which you couldn’t years ago.  Rarely were 

children offered left-handed scissors in schools and instructions for many practical skills are usually 

just for the right-handed.  Happily, we are now all more aware of other peoples needs although my 

husband who is left-handed has never need a left-handed beer glass!   

Marian Murphy sent us this picture of me - perhaps just after my student 

days.  It shows I should have a love for outdoor life but probably more 

typically even back then a love for the WI with right-handed teapot in my 

hand!    Why not send us some photos of yourselves when you were young 

and things you used to get upto. Let’s see if we can recognise you. 

 

Things to do in the next few weeks  

Don’t forget to listen to Julie Pendleton’s radio show on Sunday 2 -

4pm on Nova radio North East.  This coming weekend she has Kevin 

Wadsworth a meteorologist from the met office to interview. 

The weather is something that affects us all therefore it is a huge and 

fascinating subject for us in the UK.  This is the famous photo of 

lightening striking the Tyne Bridge on "Thunder Thursday" 28 June 

2012.  If you have any memories of that day Julie would love to hear them.  Also send in requests or 

dedications, just send her a message via Facebook - "On the Radio with Julie Pendleton". 



 

 

A little craft project: something to keep your hands busy and my fingers out of the biscuit tin! 

You could use any scraps of embroidery floss to work these designs, make sure you send us a picture 

of your finished cross stitch.  

 

If you would like a copy of this pattern printed please get in touch with Joanne in the office, it may 

be unclear in the bulletin. 

 



 

 

Zoom Workouts Karen Tann, a member of Whickham Village 

Belles, wrote to us a while ago about free zoom workouts that she 

runs on Monday, Wednesday and Fridays at 10.00am.  The 

workouts are still ongoing and her local class members have been 

joined by ladies from around the country which is lovely.  There is 

a link on the village Belles Facebook page and the WI Wanderers 

Facebook page and she is always happy for new people to join in. 

You can contact her directly if you don’t have Facebook by Email 

Kemtann@googlemail.com.  Class members have been raising funds for St Oswald’s Hospice and so 

far have donated a fantastic £450.00.  

Silver Ring Workshop – Bowes Belles WI have 3 spaces available on the 

silver ring making workshop with The Glamorous Owl at 10.30 am on Saturday 

19th September at a cost of £20 per person.  Ideally, we'd like these to go as a 3 

as its a family who is unable to attend. This is open to WI friends and 

family.  Please contact bowesbelleswi@gmail.com to secure.  

https://www.theglamorousowl.com/ 

 

Who Knew? August 15th is National Granny Square day.   

 

As designated by a national 

crocheting magazine . They 

are encouraging crocheters 

to try other granny square 

patterns. I made this 

blanket a couple of years 

ago but I’m afraid I tend to 

stick to the same granny 

square pattern but I’ve 

resolved to try some other patterns. Here’s another 

pattern which will give a denser square than my usual 

pattern.  

Why not try a course with the WEA 

https://www.wea.org.uk/ 

The WEA have introduced new courses for Autumn 2020, 

why not have a 

browse and see if 

there is one you 

fancy.  Please check 

out the payments – 

you could qualify for 

a free course !!! 
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Puzzle - Since it was Prince George’s 7th birthday last week can you attempt this word search all 

about George’s?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Read and Rhyme - Some new books to look at this week – all coming out 20th August   

Beach Road by Emily Henry  

One of the best stories this year – Romance writers end up living next door to 

each other one summer.  For a bet, they decide to swap genres and inevitable fall in love – 

this would make a great movie.  

The Big Chill by Doug Johnstone  

This is the second instalment of A Dark matter, the first book in the series about the Skelf 

Women.  The family consists of Grandmother mother and daughter all funeral directors 

and private investigators – this instalment does not disappoint.  

 Ordinary Hazard’s by Anna Bruno  

Emma sits at the bar in the small US town where she lives, along with the other locals.  As 

they drink and exchange banter its slowly revealed why Emma’s life has unravelled.  This is 

a debut novel and a beguiling portrayal of grief. 

Let us know if you read any of our recommendations and tell us what you think  



 

I stole this from Facebook and it’s a strong message for us, enjoy everything that is a blessing in your 

life. 

 

Many thanks to Kath Houlston of Washington Concord WI for writing and sending this lovely poem 

in. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Post Bag – Lovely comments again this week ladies thank you very much.  

Please do tell us if you would like to see anything new, anything you don’t like – 

we are always open to change and new suggestions. 

“Ah, what a lovely newsletter.  The theme of kindness and friendship of the WI really shines 

through” – Katherine Watson.  

“Enjoyed this bulletin. Great to hear what’s happening around the area, otherwise we all become 

insular. Keep going. You’re doing a great job. Thanks for being so upbeat! Joan Elton Rowlands Gill 

 

“These bulletins just keep getting better and better. This week you made me laugh, be thoughtful 

and be very thankful. I appreciate the time and effort it takes to produce one bulletin but to have 

now reached number 18 and still keep us all engaged is a huge achievement.  Thank you, looking 

forward to number 19 already” Lynda Alexander  

 



 

Zoomers  

Good tips this week – we all should be glowing next time I see you  

• Look healthy. Light your face indirectly, from a front-facing angle. Use a weak light source 
so you don’t end up looking washed out.   

• Don’t look down on others. Try to make eye contact by positioning your camera so that you 
are looking slightly up at the camera. 

• Dial-in early. As everyone gets better with video conferencing, expectations are you must 
be competent at video calls.  

• Start on a positive note. Go around the call and ask everyone to share something that is 
positive in their lives. These days, everyone is coming from a different place with different 
challenges. By starting on a positive note, I have noticed that there is more engagement 
and creativity during the call. 

• Install KRISP This cool app uses AI to rid your conversations of background noise and 
static. That’s right, no one will be able to hear your dog barking in the background. And the 
feedback goes away 
 

I love these easy Ice cream desserts, starting with a carton of 
readymade ice cream you can create some delectable concoctions . 
Try your own experiments to see what you can create- I’ve heard that 
if you soften up ice cream and stir it all the calories evaporate, not 
sure that’s true but I’m willing to be convinced.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Christmas Corner, how about making some of these for gifts?  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Teresa Rowell of Herrington WI sent this version of a Christmas cake in – it sounds fun and full of 
Christmas cheer.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

   Join Denman Meetings – these are coming up…….  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sad News – some of you may have seen facebook already the announcement of the sad news that 

the Customs House Pantomime will not take place this year.  This is such a shame for them as it is one 

of their largest fund raisers, it is also a shame for us as we had planned to take about 100 members, it 

is always a great night but we must keep everyone safe.  So, it will be 2021 before Rapunzel lets down 

her hair.   

All of the work that the Chairman and Board of Trustees is not always visible to all members.  We deal 

with happy and fun times, sad and glad times.  We expend a great deal of energy trying to ensure that 

all members are treated equally and in a way that they get the benefits of belonging to the WI.  Over a 

period of about two months a sub-committee of the Board have had to deal with a difficult situation 

in one of our WI’s.  This has led to an investigation of the issue, personal letters to a number of 

members, a report to National WI and subsequently the filing of a Serious Incident Report to the 

Charities Commission.  The Board of Trustees take seriously their duty of care to members and will 

not support Bullying and Harassment in any shape or form and will always deal with it if it is brought 

to our attention.   

The Board want all members to enjoy their membership, so be kind, especially in today’s difficult 

world.  

Thank you for reading. 

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

Office number and email 0191 5845814 twsfwi@btconnect.com 

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 

macarter1@hotmail.co.uk 
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